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Chair Matayoshi and Members of the Committee:

The Department of the Attorney General (Department) provides the following 

comments. 

This resolution requests the Attorney General to convene a three-year working 

group to research landlord-tenant issues specific to increasing the availability of rental 

housing and improving landlord-tenant interactions. 

The Department notes that the topics to be researched by the working group 

extend beyond the Department's legal role and areas of subject-matter specialization.  

For example, the resolution calls for the working group to identify the potential 

availability of rental housing stock that is not being offered for rent, a task better suited 

for either real estate professionals or consultants or state agencies with subject matter 

expertise in housing.  The resolution also calls for the working group to evaluate 

financial and procedural barriers to offering or obtaining housing, a task better suited for 

real estate agents or economists or for state agencies with expertise in housing.  As 

such, the Department recommends that the scope and membership of the working 

group be adjusted to focus on the real estate and financial aspects of the rental housing 

issues. 



Testimony of the Department of the Attorney General 
Thirty-Third Legislature, 2025 
Page 2 of 2 
 

Furthermore, landlord-tenant disputes fall outside the Department's jurisdiction, 

as the Department is statutorily authorized to generally provide legal services to "the 

governor, legislature, and such state departments and officers as the governor may 

direct[,]" and to "give advice and counsel to the heads of departments, district judges, 

and other public officers, in all matters connected with their public duties[.]"  Sections 

26-7 and 28-4, Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS).  The Legislative Reference Bureau 

(LRB) may be better suited to evaluating potential legislative solutions based on its 

general grant of authority to conduct and provide research for the enactment of 

substantive legislation.  See section 23G-3, HRS.  As such, the Department 

recommends that the Legislature direct another agency more suited for this task to 

convene a task force or the LRB to conduct a study on the issue. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments. 
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Comments:  

Aloha, I wholeheartedly support any group who decides to help Mau'I with the incredible task of 

increasing the rental market here. Where studio's are a premium at $3000. Per month, and 

families need to sneak their children into these small spaces. I know our family of 7 lived in an 

apartment for half a year, that meant 1 bathroom and sleeping like sardines in a can. This is Not 

conducive for school children to thrive in? The rents are quadruple the amount? People are 

basing this price off of the mortgage they need and an additional profit.? The only thing my 

family can pray for is the mortgage rates lower and the overall decency of landlords prevails so 

the rents decrease to an affordable rate. Thank you  
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